DETAILED REBUTTAL OF FULLERS CLAIMS IN MARKETPLACE 22 APRIL 2009

1. Mr Hudson said – Half the Super Gold users were travelling ‘free’ instead of paying fares of one type or another – including commuter fares

Refutation: Fullers are reimbursed for each trip at 75% of the full fare -  $25.18 return.  This is more than most concession fares and commuter fares

2. Many island residents commute on Super gold that used to travel on the normal fare. 

Refutation: 12.3% of people in NZ are over 65. Of this percentage, 42.7% are in work, so this makes a total of 5.25 % of the commuting population. 
http://www.dol.govt.nz/publications/lmr/lmr-quick-facts-older.asp#fig1
http://www.northshorecity.govt.nz/PDFs/Population/Census-2006-national-highlights.pdf
 In any case, see above – Fullers are being well compensated!

3. Rises in costs of wages, marine safety compliance, capital investment

Refutation: The rise in the cost of living since 2002 is 26%. The fares have still gone up approximately 46% since 2002 (see attached spreadsheet and graph). Capital investment is overdue, given the age of the Waiheke boats. Surely the cost of capital investment should be spread over several years, and is part of what any commercial operation should be doing, does Doug Hudson expect us to pay for the boats in fare increases for this year only?

4. Current passenger numbers are ‘about the same’ as they were a year ago.

 Refutation:  Really? Businesses have reported a good summer. The ferries have been full. Fullers have had an excellent summer, partially because, in a recession, people choose to holiday locally rather than overseas. And the final point. How do we know, because Fullers are not open about their numbers, because we have no access to their books!

